
City of Fort Worth, Texas

Mayor and Council Communication
DATE:  06/10/25                                                           M&C FILE NUMBER:  M&C 25-0547

LOG NAME:  20TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF TWO SECTIONS OF KELLER HICKS ROAD

SUBJECT

(CD 10) Authorize the Temporary Closure of Keller Hicks Road between Park Vista Boulevard to Gloriosa Drive from August 5, 2025 to October 3,
2025 and between Blue Jack Trail to Lauren Way from October 28, 2025 to December 26, 2025 for Construction Activities

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council:

1. Authorize the temporary closure of a section of Keller Hicks Road from Park Vista Boulevard to Gloriosa Drive from August 5, 2025 to
October 3, 2025 for construction activities; and

2. Authorize the temporary closure of a section of Keller Hicks Road from Blue Jack Trail to Lauren Way from October 28, 2025, to December
26, 2025, for construction activities.

DISCUSSION:

The purpose of this Mayor and Council Communication (M&C) is to authorize the temporary closure of two sections of Keller Hicks Road to
construct two new drainage crossings as part of the construction of Keller Hicks Road from Park Vista Boulevard to Lauren Way project (City
Project No. 103276).  The construction will require the drainage crossing between Park Vista Boulevard and Gloriosa Way and Culvert B between
Blue Jack Trail and Lauren Way to be removed and replaced.  The closure at the drainage crossings is necessary due to the safety concerns of the
narrow roadway crossing and proposed vertical changes.  All residences and businesses will have access to their properties during the closure. 

Keller Hicks is approximately 3,100 feet in length and is identified in the City’s Master Thoroughfare Plan as a 3-lane commercial connector. The
proposed project will replace the existing two-lane asphalt road with a three-lane concrete street with travel lanes in each direction, including a two-
way left turn lane, drainage, the relocation and replacement of an existing 12-inch PVC pipe that is currently located in the pavement sub-grade,
street lights, ten-foot sidewalks, and American with Disabilities Act (ADA) facilities. The project is expected to begin construction in July 2025.

The City of Fort Worth Transportation and Public Works project manager has confirmed that the public has been notified of the project and
informed of closure. Traffic control plans for this project have been previously accepted.

The Project is located in COUNCIL DISTRICT 10.

A Form 1295 is not required because: This M&C does not request approval of a contract with a business entity.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that approval of this recommendation will have no material effect on City funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by:  Jesica McEachern  5804

   

Originating Business Unit Head: Lauren Prieur  6035

   

Additional Information Contact: Monty Hall  8662

   


